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Snow & Gritting Policy

Gritting: 

We have outlined below the gritting policy for the Estate at Nether Edge: 

· Nether Edge Facilities Staff will grit pathways within the grounds of Nether Edge when and where required. 

· Grit application will be administered to the development as problems present themselves during the working day.
· Facilities Staff will monitor the weather forecasts during normal working hours and if snow or frost is predicted grit will be applied to key access areas around the development.  These areas are outlined on the attached map. 

· Facilities Staff can only carry out this duty whilst on site. Extreme weather conditions may affect the ability of staff to get to work. NEMC cannot be held responsible if the grounds are not cleared or treated.  

· It is important to note that an element of responsibility must also be undertaken by Residents to apply grit where necessary. Access to grit is available at all times and is located in various grit bins around the development as outlined on the attached map.  

· We will provide grit buckets at the top of each external staircase to Apartment Blocks for the use by residents which should be used as needed.
· Facilities Staff will carry out routine checks of the grit bins and will fill them up as necessary. Our contractors have supplied 1 ton of Grit, and we have a further 3 tons reserved if necessary.
Snow Clearance:
· In the event of snow fall, Facilities staff will endeavour to carry out strategic snow clearance, predominantly around key access points to the development and pathways as per attached map. 

· Where snow is cleared, grit shall be applied to reduce the risk of ice.

· Our grounds contractor has access to a small snow plough so he will be put on standby and asked to visit when required. 
· Facilities staff and our grounds contractor can only assist if they themselves can get to the development safely. If staff can get to Nether Edge snow removal will be done to the best of their ability and will be fitted in around other duties they need to carry out on-site.
· To assist with snow clearance, residents again must take an element of responsibility and clear their own drives and pathways.
Important Note:
We would like to remind all residents that it is their responsibility to react with due caution to the prevailing weather conditions. The gritting programme/snow clearance does not in any way guarantee the safety of the roads or footpaths. The weather is extremely unpredictable and grit application may improve the dangerous conditions but will not eliminate them. Please note that the treatment/clearance regime is not a 24 hour operation and will only be carried out during working hours. 

When moving around the development (whether on foot or in your vehicle) caution must be undertaken at all times and appropriate footwear and clothing should also be worn. It is always advisable to carry a fully charged mobile phone in case you need to contact anybody in an emergency. 
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